ADRIEL HILLS CONDOMINIUM ASSOCIATION
BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING
SEPTEMBER 15, 2020
Board Members Present: Mitch Greeno (President), Laurie Sneider (Vice President) Diane Kenning (Treasurer), David “Ski” Cismoski (Secretary), Ken Baldwin and Jim Fry
Board Members Absent: Sam Solt
Property Manager: Ralph Pankey
Homeowners in Attendance:  Kerry “Vanna” Grohman, Audi Hertz, Don Homan and Deborah Kohler
Call to Order/Approval of Agenda: Mitch called the meeting to order at 6:05 pm. The agenda was moved, seconded and approved (MSA). 
Homeowners’ Comments/Correspondence:  

Alan Braden asked about amenities, specifically opening the hot tub, re: COVID-19. That will be talked about under the COVID Restrictions, below.  

Ralph is dealing with a second speeding violation; it was communicated to the owner that a third violation will result in action by the board per the Rules and Regulations.
Approval of August 2020 Minutes: The August minutes were MSA as written.
Treasurer’s Report:  Diane provided the financial report. She reported that there are still some issues on the balance sheet (i.e., water fee – paid, but added back in error by the auditor). 
Manager’s Review: Ralph briefly discussed his printed report. He also noted that there is some drainage work to be done that wasn’t included in this year’s reserve fund. Several units’ patios are unable to drain without assistance. 

He will also, with the blessing of the board, continue to work with the library ladies to get another book case. 
Committee Reports/Workgroup Reports: 
Area Development: 

Ski reported on the survey sent out. 100 responses were received; results were discussed and are attached. 
Nominations: 

Laurie reported that it’s a real challenge to find candidates for board positions. Both Laurie and Jim have spoken with several potential candidates but so far nobody has turned in an application. Jim suggested stuffing pigeonholes with applications. Three positions need to be filled.
Old Business: 

Virtual Annual Meeting: 

The board was provided with several options for how to conduct the annual meeting (virtually (Zoom, etc. in-person, some mix). Voting would need to be done by mail. An annual meeting (at least to elect officers) is required per our Rules and Regulations. Ralph was directed to contact the lawyer to determine if we must allow nominations “from the floor.” 

COVID-19 Amenity Restrictions: Opening the hot tub was discussed. A total of eight people could be allowed inside the pool / hot tub area; if the hot tub was opened, a sign would be affixed stating that only one person or household is/are allowed in the tub at one time. It was decided to monitor how the indoor pool is utilized after the outdoor section has been closed, and make a decision on opening the hot tub at the October meeting.

Meeting in the Clubhouse. Responding to a suggestion by a homeowner that meeting in the clubhouse be allowed, the board discussed how groups such as Wine and Unwind could meet inside. The maximum number of people allowed (residents only) would be 10, based on the county rules for size of gatherings. Thus moving/storing furniture would not be an issue. Groups were encouraged to put together a plan for how to manage a gathering of 10 (or less) to insure proper social distancing is maintained. Action was postponed until the October meeting, with hope that county restrictions will be relaxed by then. Ralph will contact the homeowner with the board’s action.
New Business:

An owner came forward to report that she has split her home into two separate units, with the owner living in one unit and a tenant in the other. Mitch believes that this is at odds with both zoning regulations and Adriel Hills’ Rules and Regulations. Jim wondered if the county could/would approve this kind of modification (building permit, etc.). An additional unit would add to use of the HOA amenities and create issues with insurance and utilities. While our R&R allows for rental of any part of the unit, but all parts of the unit must be accessible to all residents / tenants. Ralph was directed to discuss the situation with that owner and ask for a copy of the building permit. If it cannot be produced, the County code enforcement people may be drawn in (by the owner or HOA management). 
Homeowner Comments: 

Don Homan noted that we are in the City’s growth area, and gated entries are not allowed by the city. Hence a gate at our entrance would likely not be allowed by the County. A gate was one suggestion on a returned survey. 

He also noted that it is likely that a second entrance will be required (for emergency entrance / egress). When the AH second filing was approved in the early ‘90’s the requirement was waived. 

Deborah Kohler asked Diane for clarification on several items on the financial statements. She also asked about an estimate for the modifications on drainage; Ralph guessed $2-3 thousand. She also asked how far we were into our agreement with Larimer-Weld Ditch Company (5 years of a 10-year agreement signed 10/2015). 

She also expressed hope that the board will budget/set aside funds for a buffer between AH and Turnberry which are not covered by the developer. The developer should cover most of the cost of a buffer. We may be responsible for fencing off our golf course. Any cost will be determined (and can be budgeted) once a specific route is finalized. 
MSA to adjourn at 7:55.
Recorded and submitted by Mark Kenning
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